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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                                March 11, 2010
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Dave Parks, Mary Ann Creque, Teresa Farris
Date & Place:
March 11, 145 Odessa Place
Mary Ann brought the meeting to order. .
Secretary Report: Teresa presented topics for the April newsletter which we hope to mail April 15.
President – maybe another recap of survey of what is important to MOHA’ers (parking in garage, no street parking/common drives (fines), landscaping, etc

Dues invoices sent out 

Snow removal costs so far
Switzer Landscaping
Chipping save the date

Mail boxes (if we are ready to discuss) 
Steve also suggested an article on Covenant 701 regarding single family and non-business residence just to remind MOHA of this covenant.  In these economic times we may see multiple renters or home businesses that affect the character of Mt. Oaks.

Action – Mary Ann and Steve can draft their articles any time and send to Teresa as these will probably be the longest.
Treasurer’s Report: Dave advised the 2010 invoices were sent and 14 checks have been received (due date April 3).
Dave brought copies of the November-March utility bills to discuss the 3 meter charges.  We had assumed when Trujillo completed the Fall landscaping maintenance the meters would be shut off.  However, we want to investigate with the City Utilities whether the meters can be turned off. Is this just a standard fee and what can we do about it?
Action – Vince to speak with Colorado Springs Utilities rep to receive clarification

Mary Ann did discuss the Sheets past dues with MOHA’s attorney; we will await the April 3 statement deadline for dues payment before taking action.
Action - Bank CD signatures are still needed; Dave will provide logistics and who needs to sign.  Dave investigated moving some funds to generate interest and placed $5000.00 in a 7-month CD.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
The MOHA Board reviewed the Landscaping bids and voted to award the contract to Switzer Landscaping.  Three items on the bid, Spring Clean-up, Weed Control and Fall Leaf Removal, will be stated as options on the contract and the Board exercise options as appropriate. Vince will advise Chris Switzer of the award of the base contract and continue to be the MOHA lead with Chris (and advise on the Utility Meter status).  
Switzer Landscaping did advise they are available for personal homeowner maintenance) at homeowners persona; expense) and we can post this on the web and add to the newsletter.  Some are currently using Switzer and are very pleased.

Action – Vince to advise Switzer and the other bidder, Trujillo, of the award.

Vince requested Switzer to check mail boxes at 70 Mahogany and 5045/5051 which have some problems; Switzer provided Vince a repair estimate. Action: Vince is to request a bid solely for repair of the support structure (w/o metal mail box replacement).  Replacement of the metal mailbox is homeowner responsibility.  NOTE – this action was tabled due to the investigation of new mail stands/boxes for the entire MOHA residences.
Action - Vince is to contact Rick Ring regarding snow removal policy for his common drive due to a January email question.

Teresa contacted the city street division, Belinda Schwartz (719-385-5934), and discussed the 2009 MOHA apron and sidewalk repair and advised that the 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive’s common drive apron had a very large hole.  Belinda will send an inspector to see our “cross pin” area (as the city refers to the common aprons) and advised street repair on Broadmoor Bluffs is planned for 2010 (dependent on budgets).  The 5045 apron was rated an “A” for needing repair; the City repaired two aprons in 2009.  The Neal Ranch aprons were rated a “B” but we will ask the City to view these for re-assessment.
Action – Teresa to contact Belinda March 22 if she hasn’t received a reply.
The 5081 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive mailbox that was hit during snow has been repaired to the homeowner’s satisfaction.
Architectural Control:  
MOHA discussed future mailbox repairs and styles. Dave Parks investigated the Oasis Mail Box website and drafted a rough calculation of new stands/boxes for MOHA. This is a project the Board hopes to do in 2010 (whether it is half in 2010 and balance in 2011).  Note: Jessana Heights has a postal community box.
Action – Dave to review more options and propose three scenarios at the next meeting.

Covenant Complaints and Enforcement: 

PAST ITEMS:




Jessana Heights (12, 22, 32, 42, 52, 72) – proactive letters sent reminding homeowners of yard maintenance requirements (backyards). Called into Code Enforcement June 30, 2009.  Backyards were maintenanced – bills sent to respective homeowners.

5044 Broadmoor Bluffs – certified letter to be sent on parking issues by May 15, 2009.  Turned over to MOHA legal.


5050 Broadmoor Bluffs – certified letter sent (2009) on parking, barking/unrestrained dog, maintenance on rental property.  We will await homeowner response. Investigate legal action.


5063 Broadmoor Bluffs – letter sent (2009) backyard maintenance; homeowner responded and will provide landscape plan by May 15 and complete within 60 days of plan approval. Steve was to send a 2nd letter after Aug 13 meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be Tuesday, 6th at 6:30 PM at 145 Odessa Pl.
Accomplishments January 2009 - March 2010:

4 Newsletters sent to Homeowners


Fence repaired on Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.


6 mailboxes repaired


2 abandoned cars were removed from the MOHA after homeowner complaints


New MOHA website launched


Insurance rates reviewed and negotiated


Concrete Apron Repair quote received


Fencing repair/painting bids for MOHA 


UMB Bank Fees dropped


Rain gauges installed; watering limited to 2-days/week


Visitor parking pass for street parking initiated


MOHA fence painted and repaired by October 1, 2009


Due diligence on MOHA dues receipt and lien placed


Due diligence on lawn maintenance complaints and actions taken


Fine for common drive parking violations to covenants established


MOHA map enlarged and mailing list provided to attendees

